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 The Public Water Suppliers have been participating in the settlement discussions before Justice 

Robie, and agree that progress is being made toward a comprehensive settlement. As suggested at the 

last case management conference, a notice was posted on the court’s web site advising all parties of the 

settlement discussions and the opportunity to participate. As a result, several new parties have joined the 

discussion. Most of the discussion so far has focused on the central issue of water rights. The Public 

Water Suppliers believe that if a settlement can be reached on water rights, the remaining issues will 

likely be settled as well. However, there are also proposals circulating regarding other issues, including a 

proposal for the role of the watermaster in the management of the basin. At this point, it appears that 

there is a good possibility that the parties will reach agreement on this issue. 
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 One issue hampering settlement has been the lack of participation by the Wood class. In the 

reply memorandum for their motion to authorize expert witness work, class counsel stated that they had 

stated their position to Justice Robie in numerous briefs addressing the pertinent topics. That may be 

true, but those briefs have not been furnished to the other parties, nor has any representative from the 

Wood class been present at the settlement negotiations.  

 The court requested proposals about how evidence should be presented with respect to the 

watermaster issues, if agreement could not be reached. Given the evolving nature of the settlement 

discussions to date, it is difficult to make specific proposals at this time. Ideally, any trial would present 

a proposal and evidence to support it, and focus on areas of disagreement. The Public Water Suppliers 

suggest another case management conference in 30 days, during which proposals can be further 

developed and areas of disagreement identified.   

 In the meantime, the Public Water Suppliers suggest the court consider setting a trial next year 

on the key issue of water rights.   A trial date could motivate parties to resolve the their differences on 

the allocation of groundwater in the basin.  

  

Dated:  August 26, 2011  LAGERLOF, SENECAL, GOSNEY & KRUSE, LLP 
 
 
By:         
  Thomas S. Bunn III 
Attorneys for Defendant and Cross-Complainant 

Palmdale Water District 

 


